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“JESUS BY HIMSELF?” 
(Mk. 13:32) 

 
“But of that day or that hour knoweth no one, not even the angels in heaven, neither the Son, but the 
Father,” Mk. 13:32.  This passage is dealing with the Father and Son and a distinction is made between 
them; thus, the Father and the Son are two separate persons.   
 
In some of the discussions that I have had with the “United Pentecostals,” I have used this passage as 
evidence that there is more than one person in the Godhead. In Denver, Co., I was in a discussion with 
a preacher by the name of Clark and he took the oneness position.  I took a piece of chart material and 
wrote on that material Mk. 13:32, in large letters and pinned it to the back of the pulpit.   Then I made the 
point from the passage cited, Mk. 13:32, if the Son and the Father were the same person, then Jesus 
knew something that he did not know! 
 
The second night of the discussion Mr. Clark got up from his seat, at the front of the building, and walked 
back to the rear of the building and then proceeded to come down the center isle toward the pulpit.   I was 
standing behind the pulpit and was in the midst of my first speech.  I stopped and asked Mr. Clark where 
he was going?  He responded by saying, ”I am going to get that chart from the back of the pulpit!”  I 
proceeded to tell Mr. Clark that was my chart and my argument and he could not have it.  He took another 
step forward and I stopped him and told him he was not going to get the chart.  It was my chart and my 
argument and if he wanted to answer the argument he could; but, could not have the chart.  This was an 
E. F. Hutton moment.  I told him he was not going to get the chart and I would tell him why he could not 
have it.  I then told him, “I had a gorilla for a moderator and he would not let him have the chart!”  Brother 
David Harkrider was my moderator and weighed about 300 lbs.  It seemed the audience just came loose 
and for a time there was so much laughter I could not continue.  Mr. Clark proceeded to go back to his 
chair.  He did not answer the argument.   
 
My point was and is still today; if the Son and the Father were the same person, then the Son knew 
something he did not know!  In this text it is stated there was a time – the second coming – no man knew 
when it was to be.  The passage also says the angels do not know when it will be and it also states the 
Son does not know; but, the Father does know when it will be.  Now, if the Son and the Father are the 
same person, it becomes quite clear there is something the Father knows and the Son does not know.  
So, I ask the question, does he know something he does not know? If the two are the same person!   With 
all the discussions I have had, with the United Pentecostals, this argument has never been addressed. 
 
I know and you know also, there has to be more than one person for the Son to not know something the 
Father does know.  This demands at least two persons in the Godhead.  There is no way this discrepancy 
can be answered, if there is only one person in the Godhead.  Now, if there are two persons, the Son and 
the Father, I can know how one can know something the other does not know.    Caa ….. 
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